

## Scott County Health Department

600 W. 4th Street | Davenport, IA 52801-1030 | P. 563-326-8618 | F. 563-326-8774 | health@scottcountyiowa.com | www.scottcountyiowa.com/health

Director's Report to the Board of Health October 12, 2018

#### Director's Attended Meetings – September 2018

- 1. Live Lead Free Quad Cities Coalition (LLFQC)
- 2. Quad City Health Initiative Community (QCHI) Health Assessment (CHA) Steering Committee
- 3. Doug Cropper, Genesis Health System and Tony Knobbe, Board of Supervisors / LLFQC
- 4. QCHI Board Meeting
- 5. Matt Mendenhall, Regional Development Authority, with LLFQC Board Members
- 6. Ray Weiser, Scott County GIS
- 7. Mahesh Sharma, Scott County Administrator
- 8. Public Health Accreditation Board Site Visit
- 9. QCHI CHA Stakeholder Group

I would like to recognize the following employees for their years of service with the Department:

Katie DeLaRosa, Medical Assistant	2 years	October 3
Missy Passno, Per Diem Nurse	2 years	October 27
Leah Kroeger, I-Smile™ Coordinator	2 years	October 31
Carole Ferch, I-Smile™ Silver Coordinator	2 years	October 31
Michelle Dierickx, Resource Assistant	5 years	October 28
Brenda Schwarz, Resource Specialist	10 years	October 27
Tammy Loussaert, Environmental Health Specialist	28 years	October 1
Karen Payne, Environmental Health Specialist	32 years	October 13

#### Monitor Health Status

#### Communicable Disease Program

Twenty communicable diseases were reported during September. They included four cases of hepatitis C, four cases of legionellosis, three cases of cryptosporidiosis, two cases of mumps, two cases of cyclosporiasis, one case each of salmonellosis, campylobacteriosis, hepatitis B and pertussis, and one E. coli infection.

#### **Rabies Risk Assessments**

Fifteen individuals required rabies risk assessments after exposures to nine dogs, five cats, and one bat. Rabies post exposure prophylaxis was recommended for ten individuals.

## <u>Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program</u>

In September, there were twelve children receiving individual case management. Of those, two had a blood lead level between 20-44 ug/dL and six had a blood level between 15-19 ug/dL. The remaining four children had a blood lead level less than 15 ug/dL. One case met criteria for closure during the month. Twenty-six children with an initial blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL were receiving supportive services (visual inspections, education over the telephone, appointment reminders) for lead poisoning this month. Of those, twenty had a blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dl and six had a blood lead level less than 10 ug/dl. These children receive public health nursing support until two consecutive blood lead levels equal to or below 5 ug/dL are obtained.

Eight children attending the Immunization Clinic accepted lead testing services during their visit. Seven children were between the ages of one and two years. One child was between the ages of three and six years. Staff participated in a webinar with Kevin Officer, Iowa Department of Public Health (IDPH) Environmental Health Community Health Consultant to get an overview of the Healthy Homes and Lead Poisoning Surveillance System (HHLPSS).

Diagnose/Investigate Health Problems and Hazards

#### Sexually Transmitted Disease Program

Ninety-seven clients received sexually transmitted disease (STD) clinic services during September. Twelve clients tested positive for chlamydia and eight tested positive for gonorrhea at the Health Department's clinic. In total, seventy cases of chlamydia and thirtynine cases of gonorrhea were reported in Scott County during the month.

#### Precautionary Boil Advisory Issued in Parkview

There was a precautionary boil advisory issued for Parkview due to a low water level in the water tower. Food inspection staff contacted the food establishments affected and informed them about the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention's guidelines for operating during that time period. The boil advisory is normally for twenty-four hours while water tests are being run.

Evaluate Effectiveness, Accessibility and Quality

## First Med Pharmacy Review

In August, two hundred and forty-three inmates received one thousand one hundred and fifty-five prescriptions. The use of generic medication was at ninety-six percent.

#### HIV/STD Community Needs Survey

In an effort to gather feedback from target populations regarding the current HIV/STD services being provided by the Health Department and to gather information to help in developing services, staff have been utilizing a survey at outreach events since July. One hundred and forty responses have been gathered in three months. The survey was originally offered to African American respondents and later expanded to include Latino(x), and men who have sex with men (MSM). Feedback regarding the quality of STD clinical services was overwhelmingly positive.

The survey showed low awareness of pre-exposure prophylaxis (PrEP) for HIV prevention, suggesting the need for greater media promotion. The survey also revealed new locations and media outlets that were noted as popular for future promotions, including 92.5 FM, KWQC, WQAD, local water parks and community centers. The only suggestions for improvement related to STD clinical services were related to longer hours/more days, more advertising, and the natural desire for shorter wait times. Respondents also indicated a strong willingness to participate in an HIV/STD outreach effort where both recruiters and those coming in to be tested receive incentives; this is known as Social Networking Strategy (SNS) for testing recruitment. The goal is to enlist HIV-positive or high-risk HIV-negative persons (recruiters) to encourage people in their networks to be tested for HIV and then linked for services. SNS strives to reach out to very high risk individuals who may be infected but unaware of their HIV status. Recruiters are given training and resources to support their efforts.

#### Eastern Iowa Community College EMS Advisory Committee

Staff attended the Eastern Iowa Community College (EICC) EMS Advisory Committee to complete a comprehensive review of EICC's paramedic and other EMS programs. Paramedic students who are now finishing their studies at EICC and graduates one year out of the program were interviewed about their experiences and challenges throughout their studies at the college. Area stakeholders at this meeting were from the area hospitals, fire departments, ambulance services, local government, and public health. This yearly review is required for accreditation purposes and is chaired by Dr. Richard Vermeer, EICC EMS Program Medical Director.

#### **Develop Policies and Plans**

#### Community Health Assessment Stakeholders Prioritize Data

Staff partnered with the 2018 Community Health Assessment (CHA) Steering Committee to facilitate the final meeting with the 2018 CHA Stakeholder Committee. This session focused on providing the Stakeholder Committee with further analysis of the community health assessment data in order to inform a prioritization process.

The 2018 CHA Report highlighted thirteen areas of opportunity based on trends, comparison to national rankings, and number of individuals affected. Within the areas of opportunity, the CHA Steering Committee provided stakeholders with information on specific indicators that

related to the following: number of individuals affected by the problem (scope), whether or not the health problem is getting worse or better in the community over time (trend), and degree to which specific groups are affected by a problem (equity). Following a series of votes by the CHA Stakeholder Committee to narrow the areas of opportunity down to the top three, the committee selected the following issues:

- Mental Health
- Nutrition, Physical Activity, and Weight
- Access to Healthcare Services

These top health issues will be used to inform the health improvement planning undertaken by the partners of the CHA Steering Committee. The partners have committed to ongoing meetings to ensure health improvement planning is coordinated and ongoing activities are communicated as they take place.

## Influenza Immunization Campaign Developed

Staff have been working on an influenza campaign to promote individuals getting an annual flu shot as part of the department's Immunization Grant requirements. The team developed posters and billboards to be posted around Scott County beginning in October. Seventy posters were delivered to the city buses to be displayed. Hand sanitizer and clip magnets with an influenza logo on them will be handed out during the SCHD's Immunization Clinic.

## **CHANGE Tool Conducted at Power Grafx**

Staff met with the owners of Power Grafx to conduct the workplace Community Health Assessment and Group Evaluation (CHANGE) Tool assessment. Power Grafx is not currently engaged in workplace wellness initiatives. They expressed interest in presenting the CHANGE Tool results and recommendations to staff for input and adopting a tobacco-free policy.

## **Enforce Laws and Regulations**

#### Founded Food Service Complaint

Facility	Reason	Status
Friends of Credit Island, West	Unapproved food source	Verified and Resolved
River Drive, Davenport		
BLCK Pearl Catering, Bettendorf	Operating without a license	Verified and Resolved
La Morelina, Brady Street,	Missing ceiling tiles in kitchen	Verified and Resolved
Davenport		

#### **Food Service Program Closures**

Facility	Reason	Status
Olive Tree, Bettendorf	Drains not working and grey	Resolved
	water on kitchen floor	

#### **Temporary Events**

Event	Number of Inspections	Status	
Viva Quad Cities	7 temporaries & 5 mobiles	Satisfactory	
Riverssance Festival	4 temporaries	Satisfactory	

#### Record Reviews at Non-Public Schools

Staff worked in the non-public schools to prepare students' immunization records for audit. Letters have been sent to the parents of students with deficiencies to get children up-to-date for school requirements. Staff also began reviewing student health plans to ensure that they are in place for students with special health care needs during school hours.

### Immunization Pre-Audit Reviews Conducted

Staff offered pre-audit immunization reviews to licensed child care centers and preschools to assist with preparing records. Seventeen centers/preschools had onsite visits for a pre-audit. Eight additional centers/preschools are scheduled for a pre-audit in October.

Research for new insights and innovative solutions

#### Discussion Regarding the Future of the Freight House Farmer's Market

Staff attended a meeting with twelve other stakeholders from the community regarding the future of the Freight House Farmer's Market. Topics discussed included safety, opportunities for improvement, parking, vendors, days and times of operation, and how to grow the Market.

#### Assurance

Link People to Needed Personal Health Service

## HIV/STD and Hepatitis C Education, Outreach, and Testing Provided

Staff provided HIV/STD education, promoted departmental services, and offered free HIV testing at a Sickle Cell Anemia Awareness event held September 8 in Davenport. At the event, thirteen individuals were tested for HIV and referrals were made for additional testing in clinic.

Staff attended the Clinton Community College student resource fair with staff from the Project of the Quad Cities and the IDPH Rural Outreach Liaison. At the event, staff distributed condoms, program information, prevention education materials and offered free HIV and hepatitis C (HCV) testing. Five individuals were tested for HIV and two were tested for HCV at this one and a half hour event.

Outreach HIV/HCV counseling, testing and referral services were provided this month at Humility of Mary Shelter, Rosecrance New Life Outpatient Center, Center for Alcohol & Drug Services (CADS), Scott County Juvenile Detention Center, Alcohol and Drug Dependency Services (ADDS) in Burlington, and by appointment and referral. In the month of September, fifty-two individuals were tested for HIV and twenty-five for HCV during outreach activities.

#### hawk-i Renewal Application Assistance provided

Staff assisted a family with completing their *hawk-i* annual renewal application. The family prefers having annual help from staff with the application due to having a mixture of employment statuses (both self-employed and working for an employer), resulting in increasingly complicated income reporting needs. Staff submitted the application on behalf of the family and will continue to follow up to ensure that it is successfully received and reviewed by the Department of Human Services.

#### <u>Plans to Continue to Assist with Dental Care at ManorCare</u>

At the end of August, the grant money from the Health Resource Services Administration (HRSA) that was supporting the direct care component of the I-Smile™ Silver Program ended. Staff met with the Director of Nursing at ManorCare to determine how I-Smile™ Silver staff could still assist with ManorCare's oral health needs. It was decided that ManorCare would allow I-Smile™ Silver to come in on a quarterly basis to help with its required Minimum Data Set (MDS) screenings in the area of oral health.

Assure a Competent Public and Personal Health Workforce

## **Staff Standardization Underway**

Our department's food inspection program standardization officer began standardizing one of the inspectors for the food inspection program. So far six inspections have been completed and two remain. Standardization also includes staff completing a risk control plan, process flow charts, and verifying an existing hazard analysis critical control point (HACCP) plan. The process flow charts and HACCP plan indicate where in the flow of food there could be issues and how to reduce the possible risks. An additional staff person is being standardized by the Department of Inspections and Appeals to serve as the department's new standardization officer.

## Race: The Power of an Illusion

Staff attended a training on race hosted by the Davenport Civil Rights Commission. *Race: The Power of an Illusion* Learning Exchange promoted the understanding of how racial/ethnic disparities are manifested within public systems and the importance of having courageous conversations about race and equity within communities. Topics of focus included the sharing of statistics to understand disproportionality and disparity within lowa as well as how historic public policies have led to vastly unequal opportunities and access to life chances. Knowledge gained from this training will help to support the work of the department's Health Equity Committee.

#### Midwest Food Recovery Summit

Staff attended and presented at the Midwest Food Recovery Summit in Des Moines. The Midwest Food Recovery Summit shared insights, case studies, and knowledge about reducing food waste. Staff presented an overview of the Food Rescue Partnership and Scott County Health Department collaboration during the morning breakout panel session titled, "City,

County, and State: Three Different Approaches to Food Waste Reduction". The Food Rescue Partnership formally received the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Food Recovery Challenge award during the Summit.

#### <u>United States Conference on AIDS</u>

Staff attended the United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) in Orlando, Florida during September. The Project of the Quad Cities had an individual unable to attend and offered the non-refundable registration to our staff. This year's theme was "Fight Back, Fight HIV". Focus areas were addressing stigma in the transgender community, HIV in the Faith Community, Biomedical HIV Prevention, Leadership, Public Policy, Women and HIV, the Opioid Epidemic, Trauma-Informed Care, U=U (Undetectable equals Untransmittable), and information on PrEP.

The conference had several days of powerful plenary speakers that focused on transgender issues in different races. There was an emotional tribute to the victims of the PULSE shooting that occurred in Orlando in 2016. Family members and friends spoke about the impact on their lives. There was also information shared regarding the world's largest publicly-funded international AIDS vaccine trial. There was also a youth track. There were several panels of the AIDS quilt that hung throughout the exhibit hall.

Girl Talk: Developing Effective Support Groups for Women Living With HIV: A Virtual Women's Support Group

This session was presented by two individuals from Iris House in New York. Iris House is a center in East Harlem for women with HIV. Iris House has collaborated with other organizations to launch a national virtual support group. This support group consists of African American and Hispanic women from across the country. This process is done through webinar. Women can stay anonymous or they can show their faces, share their names, and disclose where they live. The group was very successful.

After several months, they noted that the participation by Hispanic women was dropping off. They surveyed all the women and learned that morning and evening times did not work for Hispanic women. The group wanted a mid-day meeting. Because this is a virtual group, they were able to establish a mid-day meeting for those women that requested it.

The group is growing and they hope to get more women from around the country involved. There is a referral and screening process involved to join the group. Current members are from California, Washington DC, Houston, New York and Michigan. They hope to expand to other communities. The women are able to do this from their home which takes away the stigma of walking into a named building. Another lesson learned was when they began to advertise the group, they had advertising done by an advertising company that used beautiful models. They did a community focus group with HIV positive women regarding the campaign. The results of the focus group stated that the women on the posters and flyers did not look like them and they did not relate

to them. The campaign was completely changed and included women of different ethnic groups and children. It was approved by all.

#### Implementing U=U In Your Jurisdiction

This workshop discussed how the Undetectable = Untransmittable (U=U) campaigns were initiated in Washington DC, Houston, New York, and how to get community engagement.

### Implicit Bias: The Road Towards Sustained Structural Racism

This workshop focused on addressing racism as an individual and in the community. There was so much great discussion that the presenters did not get through the entire presentation. The workshop was supposed to be two hours long, but became a four hour workshop. The presenters gave examples and held discussion on how minorities are made to conform to the majority and have been taught that their way of doing things is wrong. One example she gave was that when minorities come from the south they are used to saying "yes ma'am or no sir" as a sign of respect. She stated that in the North, they have been taught that this is disrespectful. Each time you make someone stop doing something that is a part of their culture and upbringing, you are changing them to fit the norm; you are taking away part of their culture. Another more recent example is African American girls and women getting kicked out of schools or losing their jobs because they want to wear braids/cornrows. This tells them that their culture is not valued and that they must fit into the norm and forget about their culture.

#### Are We Shaming Those Who Are Undetectable

This workshop was very eye opening and discussed what happens when a person reaches an undetectable level of virus, and that everyone will not be able to reach that status due to how the virus responds in their body. The discussion also centered around providers who do not recommend PrEP to partners of positives or do not know enough about PrEP.

#### IDPH Online Ordering System for HIV Prevention Supplies

Staff attended an IDPH webinar describing the features and functions of the new condom ordering system. Instead of requiring local health departments and other contractors to use grant funds for the purchase of condoms, all orders will now be submitted through an online ordering system that will track condoms distributed, allow condom distribution partners and individuals to place their own orders, and reduce the amount of staff time spent delivering condoms.

#### Community-Based Screening Services Update

The STD team attended the 2018 Community-Based Screening Services (CBSS) Update via webinar. Information presented included 2017 statewide STD surveillance data, programmatic priorities for STD prevention and control, review of the CBSS data related to current provider

sites and testing trends, issues surrounding drug-resistant gonorrhea and the lowa Code and recommendation for the use of expedited partner therapy.

#### 2018-2018 Influenza Webinar

Staff attended an Influenza 2018-2019 webinar. This webinar covered the strains of viruses in this year's vaccine, the Iowa Influenza Surveillance Network (IISN), Non-Influenza Respiratory Surveillance, and how doctors' offices and labs should submit specimens to the State Hygienic Laboratory for analysis.

#### Interview Regarding HPV

Staff were interviewed by a medical student from University of Iowa Carver College of Medicine regarding the human papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine. The student was completing a project on "Vaccines with a Focus on HPV" and was doing research on the reasons behind poor HPV vaccination rates in Scott County.

#### Period of PURPLE Crying Training

Staff presented "The Period of PURPLE Crying" training to five child care providers. The training provides information about increased crying in all infants, shaken baby syndrome, and soothing techniques to help reduce crying.

### Lead Education Provided to Community Partners

Staff presented childhood lead poisoning information to colleagues from the social work field during the September Community Partnerships for Protecting Children (CPPC) meeting. Attendees were informed about the low rate of testing within the highest risk areas of Scott County; the GIS map created by Augustana students was provided as a resource. The audience was also asked to identify the signs and symptoms of lead poisoning and translate those findings into lead screening for the purpose of ruling out childhood lead poisoning as a cause for disruptive/inattentive behavior.

## I-Smile<sup>™</sup> and I-Smile<sup>™</sup> Silver Presence at Dental Meeting

Staff represented I-Smile™ Silver and I-Smile™ at the bi-annual Davenport District Dental Society meeting. I-Smile™ Silver shared updates and changes regarding the program. I-Smile™ shared outreach efforts and requested assistance with 9<sup>th</sup> grade school dental screenings.

## Mouth Care Matters Taught to Direct Care Professionals

Staff taught a Mouth Care Matters (MCM) course for the Iowa Caregivers Association here in Scott County in collaboration with Scott Community College. Twelve direct care professionals attended this one-day class. MCM offers practical hands-on skills regarding how to provide the best oral care possible for those who cannot provide it for themselves.

Inform, Educate, and Empower People About Health Issues

#### HIV/STD Prevention Education Provided at Mid-City High

Staff presented HIV/STD prevention education to the teen moms group at Mid-City High. Topics covered included signs and symptoms of STDs, updated facts about HIV transmission, testing, and prevention, including PrEP. In addition, they covered the role of stigma in the spread of HIV/STDs, the importance of talking to potential partners about risk, testing resources in the community, and the importance of open communication with providers to receive the correct testing and treatment.

## <u>Child Development Class Taught to Expecting and New Moms</u>

Staff was invited by the Scott County Kids Nest Program to present to expecting and new moms about childhood development. Nine women were present for the presentation and participated by asking questions about best practices and how discuss their children's development with the doctor.

### **Education Provided at VIVA! Quad Cities**

Staff hosted an information table at the VIVA! Quad Cities Hispanic Heritage Festival with bilingual educational materials, giveaways, and referral information for the department's HIV/STD services. Staff also shared brochures and giveaways for the department's tobacco, *hawk-i* and I-Smile™ Programs.

#### Collaboration to Support Family Planning Clinic in Burlington

Staff, as a component of the department's HIV Grant, participated in a Family Wellness fair in Burlington, Iowa organized in partnership with the IDPH Rural Outreach Liaison for the region, Des Moines County Public Health, and staff at the new Title X family planning clinic in the area. HIV/STD prevention materials were offered by SCHD staff and attendees were able to learn about testing services and other health resources available in the area.

Education on Maternal, Child, and Adolescent Health Program Provided to Elected Officials Staff met and discussed SCHD's Maternal, Child, and Adolescent Health (MCAH) and public health services with local elected officials Alderwomen Maria Dickmann and Rita Rawson and lowa State Representative Phyllis Thede. Staff provided a brief written report and program materials that the elected officials can continue to reference. Written and verbal communication focused on explaining what SCHD services are provided and how they positively impact the community. Staff encouraged the elected officials to utilize SCHD as a resource for future MCAH and public health related questions and concerns.

Mobilize Community Partnerships

### Parent Pals Coordinated Intake Meeting

Staff attended the Parent Pals Coordinated Intake meeting. Parent Pals is considering developing an advisory board as a way to improve coordinated intake participation and idea

generation. Parent Pals really appreciates the referrals from our MCAH nurse. She is identifying potential clients during her day at WIC.

#### Efforts to Increase Lead Screening at WIC

Staff is working with WIC to increase the number of lead screenings offered to children through their clinic. Currently, WIC tests nine to thirteen children per month, and SCHD would like to see this number rise. As a solution, WIC forwards its weekly schedule to our department's lead nurse; this list is reviewed, and children in need of lead screening and/or follow-up testing are identified. An updated list is sent to the WIC nurse for distribution to both Davenport locations. This partnership project is ongoing.

Give Kids a Smile® Advisory Board Discusses Iowa Utilization of the Mobile Dental Clinic Staff attended the quarterly Give Kids a Smile® Advisory Board. Improving utilization of the mobile dental clinic was a continued discussion topic as Iowa Schools have Iow participation. Incentivizing efforts will be used for schools and classrooms, including pizza and popcorn parties and free movie rentals at Family Video for participating children.

#### Combined EMS and Fire Chief's Association Meeting

Staff attended the September combined EMS and Fire Chief's Association meeting. This meeting discussed funding opportunities for the EMS Association through the larger 5A region. This process is slightly different from the previous grants due to the fact that individual efforts will be harder to get funded. The 5A Coalition is primarily focused on funding more regional projects. The group also spent a large amount of the meeting time discussing priority dispatch and how well each service thinks it is working in their areas.

## Reengagement of Community Public Information Officers

Dave Donovan and Brian Payne, Scott County Emergency Management Agency (EMA), are beginning to reengage the public information officers (PIO) within the larger public entities in Scott County in an effort to align PIO goals and objectives and be prepared to respond to large scale emergency situations. Staff attended an initial meeting of PIOs from Scott County, Scott County EMA, City of Bettendorf, and City of Davenport. It was determined that these entities would act as an executive committee and that the larger Illinois Iowa Quad Cities Communication Network would be reengaged as part of this effort as well. It is the group's intent to work collectively on public information exercises, training, and information sharing to help bolster the communication among public information staff members. The next meeting will be taking place the second week of October.

#### Davenport Community School District Poverty Taskforce

Staff attended the September 2018 Davenport Community School District (DCSD) Poverty Taskforce Committee meeting. Local community agencies provided updates of note that included: JB Young Community Center has available spaces that community members and programs can rent for use; the DCSD food pantry system is working towards more permanent funding and a more established presence by hiring a volunteer coordinator and opening more

pantries in different schools; DCSD continues cultural responsiveness training for staff members and will likely offer the training to DCSD Poverty Taskforce Committee members in the future; and in October 2018 there will be several Pete the Purple Bull anti-bullying events, including a video that will be played in every DCSD physical education class, a relay race/5k event focused on good sportsmanship, and a free family event.

Staff shared that SCHD has been working hard to get children immunized and to connect families to health care providers and insurance to ensure that they have the health care services needed to be able to start school. DCSD staff shared that they saw far fewer students who were unable to start school because of immunization or health care exam needs. The group additionally brainstormed ideas as to which school and community services are not being accessed and how these can be better marketed to families to increase use. A new subcommittee focused on communication and marketing of community programs and services is anticipated to be started. Staff volunteered to help on this subcommittee as it relates closely with SCHD MCAH program work, connecting with families in the community.

# <u>Early Childhood Iowa Professional Development Health, Mental Health, Nutrition Leadership</u> Team

Staff attended a meeting of the Early Childhood Iowa Professional Development Health, Mental Health, Nutrition Leadership Team on September 25, 2018. Diana Sickles, the Co-Chair of the Childhood Hunger Service Project for Nebraska-Iowa Kiwanis, presented to the group on their outreach efforts in the state. Ms. Sickles' group is developing a new child hunger non-profit organization to continue efforts to address child hunger. Some efforts include working with author Debra Engle to update her book *Hunger in the Heartland* as well as produce a thirty minute documentary for public television on the topic. The remainder of the meeting was spent reviewing an update for the Department of Human Services (DHS) Child Care Training Registry. The design has taken a bit longer than expected and DHS will soon be testing the site internally and externally.

#### **Meetings Attended by Staff**

5A Coalition Meeting
Be Healthy QC Coalition
Bi-State Regional Trails Committee
Child Care Nurse Consultant State Meeting
Clinical Review/Provider Meeting
Combined EMS and Fire Chief's Association Meeting
Community Health Assessment Core Group
Community Health Assessment Stakeholder Committee
Community Health Assessment Steering Committee
Community Health Care, Inc. Providers outreach meeting
Community Organizations Active in Disaster (COAD) Executive Committee
Community Partnerships Protecting Children (CPPC)
Crash Awareness and Roadway Safety (CARS)

Davenport Community School District (DCSD) Poverty Taskforce Committee

Department of Inspection and Appeals Contractors

Early Childhood Iowa Professional Development Health, Mental Health, Nutrition Leadership

Team

**EICC EMS Advisory Committee** 

Food Rescue Partnership

Food Rescue Partnership Board

Foodborne Tabletop After Action Report Meeting

Freight House Farmer's Market Stakeholders

**HEARTsafe Coalition Meeting** 

**I-Step Shades of Success Group** 

Iowa State Association of Counties Legislative Policy Committee

Live Lead Free QC

Maria Dickmann, City of Davenport Alderwoman

Nicole Carkner, Quad City Health Initiative

Parent Pals Coordinated Intake Meeting

Phyllis Thede, Iowa State Representative

Power Grafx

**Princeton Sidewalk Committee** 

**Quad Cities Emergency Planning Committee** 

**Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition** 

Region 5A EMS Collaboration Meeting

Rita Rawson, City of Davenport Alderwoman

Sarah Neff, Davenport Community Schools

Scott County Family Y Child Care and Family Services Advisory Board

**Scott County GIS** 

Scott County Healthcare Coalition

Sylvia Navin, Stephanie Trusty, and Katie McBurney, IDPH

Tobacco-Free QC Community Education Workgroup

Violence Prevention Workgroup

Walcott City Council

Attachment 1: Reports from our database on education the Department provided to the community, education the Department provided to service providers, media inquiries and press releases/conferences

## Attachment 1



# Education provided between 9/1/18 and 9/30/18

Education To:	Presentation Date	Total Audience	Requesting Organization	Description
Community				
	9/6/2018	42	St. Ambrose University Children's Campus	Child care center asking for GloGerm presentation for 3 preschool classrooms.
	9/10/2018	9	Scott County Kids Nest	Infant and toddler development and developmental screening
	9/11/2018	20	Quad City Health Initiative	Immunization activities and the Scott County Immunization Coalition
	9/18/2018	5	Child Care Resource and Referral	Quarter 1 training for Child Care Resource and Referral (CCR&R)
Service Providers				
	9/10/2018	1	Jail	TB education and testing

Tuesday, October 9, 2018 Page 1 of 2

Education To:	<b>Presentation Date</b>	Total Audience	Requesting Organization	Description
	9/10/2018	1	Jail	Bloodborne pathogens
	9/19/2018	32	Community Partnership for Protecting Children	Lead poisoning information as it relates to social fields operating in the Quad Cities
	9/24/2018	1	Juvenile Detention Center	TB education and testing
	9/24/2018	1	Juvenile Detention Center	Bloodborne pathogens

Tuesday, October 9, 2018 Page 2 of 2



# Media Inquiries between 9/1/18 and 9/30/18

## Attachment 1

Request Date	Nature of Request	Request From	Newspaper	Radio	Television
9/12/2018	West Nile Virus	Television			WQAD-TV8
9/12/2018	Other	Newspaper	Quad City Times		
9/18/2018	Mosquito	Television			KWQC-TV6
9/28/2018	Influenza	Television			WQAD-TV8

Tuesday, October 9, 2018 Page 1 of 1